Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  
DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: AD/JS

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0279/P

	Development Proposed:
	Resubmission of 3/2006/0065/P for demolition of existing asbestos clad single garage and replacement with larger detached single garage at Pale Farm, Moss Lane, Chipping 

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or objections.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) – No representations have been received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990

Policy ENV19 - Listed Buildings.

Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy 21 – Joint Lancashire Structure Plan

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Pale Farm House is a Grade II listed house with date stone of 1788.It is within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  The farmhouse has been subject to considerable alteration and extension some of which appears to be unauthorised (front porch and uPVC windows?). The setting of the farmhouse, which includes a number of barn conversions, has similarly been significantly altered in modern times.

In March 2006 a planning application for proposed double garage with study over was withdrawn following officer recommendation of refusal.  

Planning permission is now sought for the demolition of existing detached asbestos clad single garage (19.5m2 footprint) and replacement with a timber/random rubble stone clad single garage (30m2 footprint).  The proposed siting overlaps that of the existing garage and is immediately adjacent a public right of way (one of two public rights of way which pass through the site) and is to the west of the front of the farmhouse. 

The application form states that it is not proposed to alter or divert a public right of way.  

A wildlife survey for bats has been submitted.  This concludes, externally, that bats do not use the building (risk assessment very low) and, internally, that the building is not suitable as a bat habitat (risk assessment low).



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has an acceptable impact upon the setting of the listed building.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 














